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Aberdeen Minerals Limited Completes Heliborne 
Geophysical Survey for 2022 

 

ELLON, Aberdeenshire, 30 September 2022. 

Aberdeen Minerals Limited announces the completion of heliborne geophysical surveying of its priority areas 
in Aberdeenshire. 

The survey, carried out by SkyTEM Surveys ApS (SkyTEM) on behalf of Aberdeen Minerals, was part of the 
company’s mineral exploration programme investigating the high potential in North East Scotland for deposits 
of nickel, copper and cobalt, which are critical raw materials for the energy transition.  

The survey was recently paused when a low-level flying permit issued to SkyTEM’s subcontracted helicopter 
operator was suspended by the Civil Aviation Authority (CAA) following an incident on 17 September. Minor 
damage was caused to a local power line resulting in a short power cut to households and businesses in the 
Balmedie area. The company regrets any inconvenience caused to the Balmedie community and thanks the 
network provider SSEN for their prompt response. 

In light of ongoing discussions with the CAA, SkyTEM scheduling constraints and the near-term weather 
outlook, and in reviewing the successful results gathered to-date, Aberdeen Minerals and its contractors have 
concluded the survey for the 2022 season and have commenced data interpretation on an accelerated 
timeline. The results will help Aberdeen Minerals to refine its understanding of the highly prospective broader 
North East region in preparation for a potential second phase of geophysical surveys in 2023. 

Patrick Murphy, Chair of Aberdeen Minerals, commented: 

“We have successfully covered our priority areas in Aberdeenshire with the United Kingdom’s first 
modern-day heliborne geophysics survey. 

“This is a huge step forward in our critical materials exploration programme in North East Scotland and 
we are extremely encouraged by the preliminary data which will now be processed and interpreted in 
the following weeks.” 

Mr Murphy continued:  

”We would like to express our gratitude to the communities in the survey area for their positive 
engagement, cooperation, and patience during the survey work. We also extend our profound thanks to 
the individuals, stakeholder groups and organisations who have provided such excellent guidance and 
support to our team and contractors in helping facilitate this project.”  

 

Enquiries and further information: 

Fraser Gardiner, CEO 

Drew Craig, General Manager 
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